Town of Mazomanie Board Meeting 

Minutes
August 12, 2013

1. Call to order/Proof of Posting:    The Board Meeting was called to order by Chairman Fred Wolf at 7:05. Supervisors present were Melody Moore, Carrie Richard, Dan Behringer and Stan Beuthin (late). The agenda was posted on August 10 and published on August 8th.
2. Approval of July 8, 2013 meeting minutes. Motion to approve by Melody Moore, second by Behringer.  Approved 4-0.
3. Approval of July 2013 financial report: Van Cleve reported that the discrepancy in the June financial report ($15.43 missing from the bank total) was simply a matter of not carrying the balance forward from the previous month.  Motion to approve the July financial statement by Behringer, second by Richard. Approved 5-0.  

4. Public Input-None
5. Site plan approval for Dale Trager, 9896 Hwy 19, to build a 36 X 70’ pole shed. Motion to approve to by Moore, second by Beuthin.  Approved 5-0.
6. Site plan approval for Matt Ruskosky, 5626 Reeve Road, to build a 51’X 80’ shed. Motion to approve by Beuthin, second by Moore.  Approved 5-0.
7. Site plan approval for Premier Cooperative, 10214 Hwy 14, to build a 130’ X170’ fertilizer shed.  The size changed slightly to 130X170 sq feet.  The Board was given the minutes from the Land Commission meeting at which several questions regarding this proposal were brought up by Town resident Barry Behringer. These concerns revolved around 1)safety of the stored materials 2)increased traffic at the site and 3)water run-off to neighboring properties to the south.  Wolf brought up the water run off problem, particularly in relation to loss of cropland over the last several years on his farm. Representing Premier Cooperative, John Marx explained that they have an engineer-designed water retention pond that has been previously approved for the square footage that they will be constructing. Motion to approve by Richard, second by Beuthin. Approved 4-0. Behringer abstained.
8. Site plan approval for Margaret Rogers, 10382 Curtiss Road for 8’ X 30’ second floor deck. Motion to approve the site plan by Moore, second by Behringer.  Approved 5-0. Van Cleve explained to the Board that due to her error, Rogers had to pay an extra $50 for her zoning fee. Van Cleve told Rogers that she wouldn’t need a zoning permit because the footprint of the house wasn’t changing.  Van Cleve thought that because it was a second floor deck and she thought it would be cantilevered.  She did not ask and was not told that there would be 4 posts in the ground.  Rogers was cited by the zoning inspector and had to pay twice the permit application fee because she had started work without a permit. Motion to reimburse Margaret Rodgers $50 for the fine by Moore was tabled and Van Cleve was asked to call Dane County Zoning and ask them if they would forgive the double fee and refund the money to Margaret Rogers.
9. Site plan approval for Scott and Dawn Evert, 9515 Hwy 19 to build a 56 X90’ shed.  Scott is tearing down an old shed and putting up a new (bigger one in its place).  Motion to approve by Beuthin, second by Behringer.  Approved 5-0.  
10. Donation of 1.5 acres of land from St Louis Properties (Steve Schmidt) to the Town of Mazomanie for the purpose of the completion of the Good Neighbor Trail segment between the Village and the high school. Wolf Run would construct and maintain the trail.  If they went out of business, then Dane County would step in and maintain the trail.  Richard asked why the Heritage Foundation (who is brokering the donation of the land) doesn’t keep the land.  Caleb Prouchet (representing the Foundation) stated that their main focus is acquisition and they usually partner with government entities to ensure that the land is held in the public domain.  Barry Behringer had some questions about how the trail will be built.  (Will it be raised and thus cause more water problems in the marsh?)  Wolf replied that there will be no dikes, but some boardwalks, which would not affect the wetlands.  Motion to approve the resolution to accept the land from the Heritage Foundation by Moore, second by Richard.  Dan Behringer asked what amount of land the trail would take up and what would be the maintenance cost on the rest of the land (exclusive of the trail portion).  It would seem that there would need to be no maintenance on the rest of the land.  Behringer asked if there would be ATVs on the trail, and the answer to that (at this point) is no, only snowmobiles in the winter.  Approved 4-0.  Wolf abstained.
11. Letter to Dane County Zoning regarding procedures involved in procuring a shoreland zoning permit.  Motion to approve the letter to zoning with a few editing changes suggested by Moore, by Richard, second by Behringer.  Approved 5-0.
12. Approval of Disbursements. Motion to approve by Moore, second by Richard. Approved 5-0.
13. Board Input- Put donations on the agenda next month. Make budget schedule next month.  Garbage down at the boatlanding needs to be picked up.  DANECOM is almost up to speed.  Wisconsin Towns association annual meeting is in October in Madison.
14. Confirm next board meeting date:  September 16, 2013--
15. Motion to Adjourn to closed session pursuant to WI Statutes,19.85(1)(e) to discuss (e) deliberating or negotiating the purchase of public properties by Beuthin, second Richard.  Roll call vote-- all approved. Behringer and Wolf recused themselves and left the building.  Present for the closed session were Stan Beuthin, Carrie Richard, Melody Moore and clerk Maria Van Cleve
16. The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 pm
Maria Van Cleve, Clerk
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